
 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Ref. No.:  2020-BC-0075586 

 
September 18, 2020 
 
DIRECTOR ROSA MARIA CLEMENTE 
Procurement Service (PS) - PhilGEPS 
General Solano Street 
San Miguel, Manila 
 
Dear Director Clemente: 
 
This pertains to your request for a certification that the programs, activities, and projects 
of the PS-PhilGEPS are not funded in the General Appropriations Act (GAA). 
 

For the purpose of payment of the FY 2019 Performance-Based Bonus (PBB), instead 
of the requested certification, we are confirming that the PS-PhilGEPS has no annual 
budgetary support from the National Government, particularly in the Fiscal Year (FY) 
2019 GAA.  The Revolving Fund of the agency is being used to fund its operating 
requirements as authorized under Letter of Instructions No. 7551.    
 
While the agency is still required to submit the pertinent accountability/financial 
reports on its revolving fund, it is not subjected to the periodic performance review of 
the DBM whereby the budget utilization rate is being used as one of the performance 
measures. 
 

For your information and guidance.  
 
Very truly yours, 
 
 
 
CARMENCITA P. MAHINAY 
Director, BMB-C 
 
 
 

                                                 
1 dated October 18, 1978 entitled “Relative to the Establishment of an Integrated Procurement System for the National 
Government and Instrumentalities”. 
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